ESPERANZA FOSTER HOME UPDATE                   AUGUST 2009

Many thanks as always to all who have helped the Esperanza Foster Home in Asuncion, Paraguay, to carry on providing love and care to abandoned children. It has been a tough, cold winter there this year and Juana, the main foster mum, recently told me that the children and staff have had more than their fair share of illness. Thankfully they seem better now and the weather should start to warm up soon.

When we last wrote we mentioned Pedro who suffers from cystic fibrosis. He was recently able to go a foster mother who will care for him individually. This is a rare situation in Paraguay and we’re thankful that the best option has been provided for his needs. His place in Esperanza has been taken by two-year-old Alexis as social services are very worried by his delayed development. He has not begun to talk and has behavioural issues. He has five siblings in other children’s homes which makes his legal case extremely complicated and slow-moving. 
Teresa, who now supervises Esperanza, has asked for our prayers concerning the general lack of action within the judicial system. It appears that none of the children’s cases have been progressed this year despite the new government and its promises of improvements. It’s so important that each child should go to their “forever family” as soon as possible.
Teresa also mentioned problems with the house rented for the foster home. The old guttering has not been able to cope with the recent heavy rains so the roof is leaking in places and the landlord is refusing to do repairs. She is looking to see if there is another suitable property to rent in the area.

In October Esperanza will have been open for four years. Teresa is grateful that she has recently been able to replace some of the much-used equipment such as pushchairs and bathtubs so that they can continue with a high standard of care.
For those of you who have enquired about Teresa’s daughter, we are happy to be able to tell you that following major surgery she has made a good recovery and no further cancer has been found.

We look forward to being able to continue sharing news of Esperanza. 

Love and best wishes

Murray and Penny Metcalfe
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Teresa with a newborn from her congregation          Mauricio who went for adoption last year
(Sorry but we are not permitted to send pictures of children currently at Esperanza)






